
 

 

Question on Notice 

No. 1103 

Asked on 13 September 2023 

 
 

MS S BOLTON ASKED MINISTER FOR POLICE AND CORRECTIVE SERVICES AND 
MINISTER FOR FIRE AND EMERGENCY SERVICES (HON M RYAN)— 
 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to rising complaints regarding the dangers from speeding electric bikes and 
scooters on shared footpaths— Will the Minister advise what the government is 
undertaking to ensure that only those that meet Australian Design Rules and 
accompanying speed limitations are utilised on our shared footpaths for greater safety? 
 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I am advised by the Queensland Police Service that legislation for Personal Mobility 
Devices standards is the responsibility of another Minister. As such, I recommend that the 
Member direct her question to the relevant Minister. 
 


